
No. 704 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 
Mrs Lambley to the Minister for Public Employment:  
 

COVID Vaccine Mandate in the NT Government 
 

1. Does a mandate to be vaccinated for COVID currently exist for any employees 

of the NT Public Service? 

 

2. Please provide details of any agency, specific work area or position within the 

NT Public Service that mandates COVID vaccinations.  

 

3. In the last 2 years have any NT Public Servants been dismissed from their 

position for refusing to be vaccinated for COVID? 

 

 

ANSWERS 

 

1. Yes. 

 

2. The Department of Health has an NT Health Policy – Pre-Employment Health 

Screening, that requires all workers employed in categorized worker roles that 

fall within the Risk Category A and B definitions to comply with COVID 

vaccination requirements as recommended by the Australian Technical 

Advisory Group on Immunisation.  

 

3. No. 


